Please check against delivery

Statement of Bangladesh in the third cycle of UPR of Argentina, in 28th session of the UPR Working Group of the Human Rights Council, on 06 November 2017
Thank you Mr. President. 
Bangladesh welcomes the delegation of Argentina in their third cycle of UPR. We note that Argentina has made considerable progress in implementing the recommendations from the last cycle of UPR, as depicted in the National Report. We specially appreciate the measures that have been taken to substantially reduce the maternal mortality rate, especially through increased healthcare support as well as by reducing teenage pregnancy rate. In this connection, we regretfully note that some of the criticisms by the UN agencies and stakeholders on the abortion policy of the country are not based on principles that are universally accepted. Bangladesh also appreciates Argentina’s proactive efforts to diminish discrimination against indigenous people, including through introducing intercultural education in schools, though this endeavor needs to be continued, strengthened and fully implemented. However, we remain concerned about the high unemployment rate in the country. We also remain concerned about the recent “Necessity and Urgency Decree No. 70/2017”, that has introduced barriers to the admission of migrants and their permission to stay, accelerated expulsion procedures, removed the family as a requirement of avoiding expulsion and restricted access to nationality. We believe that this decree is indeed a regression from the achievements accomplished through the Migration Law in 2004.
We have the following recommendations:

1) To ensure access to fundamental human rights to all individuals residing in Argentina, including foreign nationals, regardless of their immigration status, including through reverting to the 2004 Migration Law, 

2)   To continue efforts to eradicate poverty and ensure reducing inequalities in distribution of wealth and access to economic and social well-being of all people, and  

3) To ensure the effective implementation, including through ensuring disaggregated data, effective public policies and necessary resource allocation, of the “National Plan of Action for Prevention, Assistance and Eradication of Violence against Women 2017-19”. 
Thank you. 
